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TO ALL OWNERS AND MEMBERS 
 
 
28 January 2014 
 
 
Dear Sirs 
 
US/EU Iran sanctions – urgent update 
Six month suspension of insurance prohibitions 20/01/14 to 20/07/14 
 
Following the US/EU announcements (and publication of relevant regulations/guidance) of a six-
month suspension of current sanctions measures relating to certain trade with Iran, including 
sanctions targeted at insurance arrangements as reported in the club circular issued on 17 January 
2014 the International Group has been continuing engagement with the relevant US and EU 
regulators regarding the intended operation of the suspension of insurance sanctions.  
 
In relation to the US implementation of the suspension measures, one issue on which the 
International Group has been seeking clarification is the extent to which clubs, which provide 
insurance cover to owners/members during the six month suspension period in relation to the 
permitted trades, will be able to respond to liabilities arising during the suspension period, but 
which may not be crystallised or presented until after 20 July 2014.  The US Office of Foreign 
Assets Control (OFAC) has advised that it is not presently able to confirm whether the insurance 
cover provided in respect of liabilities arising during the six month period will be prohibited from 
responding after 20 July 2014. 
 
In the circumstances, owners/members should proceed on the basis that beyond 20 July 2014 (or 
any extension of the initial six-month period), clubs will not be able to respond to any claims 
presented in respect of liabilities arising during the 20 January/20 July suspension period.  This 
has the effect of rendering the current suspension of sanctions on insurance cover, and in 
particular P&I cover, of very limited, if any, value to shipowners or to clubs.  Shipowners should be 
aware that a club is unlikely to be in a position to provide security for a claim in circumstances in 
which a demand under a club letter of undertaking may be made after 20 July 2014.  Clubs may 
also be unable to provide Blue Cards to owners/members who enter into contractual commitments 
which will include the carriage of Iranian crude oil, petroleum oil (as defined in Annex 1 to 
Regulation 2014/42/EU) or petrochemical cargoes under which clubs could be exposed to liability 
after this date.  
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Owners/members are strongly recommended not to enter into contracts for transportation of crude 
oil, petroleum oil (as defined) and petrochemical products which are for a limited period (up to 20 
July 2014) permissible by virtue of the US/EU six-month suspension of prohibitions on the carriage 
of such cargoes without prior consultation with the club in relation to insurance cover 
arrangements.  In the meantime the International Group will continue its efforts to obtain 
clarification of the US position on this issue.  
 
Yours faithfully 

 

Alistair Groom 
Chairman 
Charles Taylor Mutual Management (Asia) Pte Limited 
 
Direct Line:  +44 20 3320 8899 
E-mail:  alistair.groom@ctplc.com 
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